
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: June 14, 2022 
 

TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

 

VIA:  Kirk Blouin, Town Manager 

 

FROM: H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

 

RE: Approve Request by Florida Power & Light (FPL) for Road Closure of Seaview 

Avenue 

 

DATE:  June 2, 2022 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the request for Florida Power & Light (FPL) 

to close Seaview Avenue for two (2) days to complete work at 206 Phipps Plaza. 

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

FPL is requesting a waiver to be able to complete work that will require the closure of Seaview 

Avenue to install a pole and transformer. The work is needed to move FPL wires to allow safety 

clearances for the construction on the 206 Phipps Plaza project to be completed. 

 

The work will take place during the weekday with approved dates. This job will take place from 

8:30am to 3:30pm on both days. The road will be opened at the end of each day. Property owners 

that presently park on Seaview Avenue will be notified by FPL of the proposed work and 

restrictions for parking. 

 

Public Works recommends approval of the waiver request. If approved, Public Works will work 

directly with FPL to coordinate the necessary right-of-way permit and the appropriate day to 

complete this work. 

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 

There are no funding implications. 

 

 

 

Attachment 

 

cc: Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Wayne Bergman, Director of Planning and Zoning 

 Craig Hauschild, Civil Engineer 
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